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Dear Families of Nine Acres, 

This is the last newsletter of this academic year and what a year it has been! 

I would like to thank you all for the tremendous positive support you have given us in some very 

rapidly changing and challenging times. The perseverance you have shown through the home 

schooling has and continues to benefit the children in being successful in their education and wellbeing.  
 

A Big THANK YOU TO THE AMAZING STAFFING TEAM here at Nine Acres. I am in awe of their compassion 

and determination they have brought throughout this time putting the children and families at the         

forefront. They are an incredible team and Nine Acres wouldn’t be the school it is without them.  
 

Finally a WELL DONE to all our pupils who have shown great resilience and bravery in returning back to 

school and getting stuck back into their learning with gusto. The staff have been so impressed!  
 

Your child’s report will be coming home with them on Monday (a collection time will be text for pupils not 

in school) alongside a letter detailing our opening in September.  
 

Please do take the time to enjoy your child’s report with them and discuss their return in September. Please 

see the box below for the start and finish times for your child.  If you have any questions please do email us 

rather than post questions on social media. Our job is to support you so please let us answer your questions 

directly.  
 

The Governors and I would like to wish everyone a peaceful and enjoyable break over the Summer         

Holidays. 

We will return as a whole school on Wednesday 2nd September 2020 ready for our next adventures.  

 

Have a lovely weekend!  

Mrs Dyer  

***SEPTEMBER STARTING AND FINSIHING TIMES*** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is essential that your child arrives on time and is collected on time. Any lateness could result in us not being able to take your child 

on that day. 

Only one adult should enter the site for drop off and collection please, to avoid overcrowding. 

We ask that children do not play together whilst waiting for the teacher in the morning. We understand this is hard and a sad request 

however this is to avoid cross contamination of the pods. Your child must remain with you. 

We ask that adults DO NOT gather at the school gates after drop off. This is to adhere to the social distancing protocols in place set 

out by the Government. 

Class Name/Teacher 
Start 

Time 
Location 

End 

Time 
Location 

EYFS Carisbrooke/Mrs Shaw 9:00am Front Playground 3:00pm Front Playground 

EYFS Yarmouth/Miss Perumall 9:00am Front Playground 3:00pm Front Playground 

Y1 Biggleswade/Mrs White 8:45am Front Playground 3:10pm Front Playground 

Y1 Corfe/Miss Hollands 8:45am Back Playground 3:10pm Back Playground 

Y2 Balmoral/Miss Hayward 8:45am Back Playground 3:00pm Back Playground 

Y2 Windsor/Miss Fry 8:45am Back Playground 3:00pm Back Playground 

Y3 Arundel/Miss Hancox 8:45am Front Playground 3:10pm Front Playground 

Y3 Bamburgh/Miss Boxell 8:45am Front Playground 3:10pm Front Playground 

Y4 Kendal/Mrs Barbour/Mrs Mayes 8:30am Back Playground 3:00pm Back Playground 

Y4 Warwick/Miss Bekesi 8:30am Back Playground 3:00pm Back Playground 

Y5 Edinburgh/Miss McDonald 8:30am Back Playground 3:10pm Back Playground 

Y5 Stirling/Mrs Scott 8:30am Back Playground 3:10pm Back Playground 

Y6 York/Mrs Tingle 8:30am Back Playground 3:10pm Back Playground 

Y6 Durham/ Miss Shobbrook 8:30am Front Playground 3:10pm Front Playground 



 School Dinners 
From September 2020 school       

dinners will now be £2.15 per day 

or £10.75 per week. 

All payments should be made in 

advance on Parentpay. 

WALK THE WIGHT 

We would be very grateful if you would 

send a reminder out to parents that the 

deadline for the £20 Challenge is 31 July 

2020. Each child who wishes to enter 

needs to have raised £20 or over, so 

please also remind parents to split     

sponsorship between siblings and not 

pay it in under just 1 child. All details of 

the £20 Challenge are in the SWTW 

packs and the prizes are activities and 

tickets to various Island attractions for 

2021, for example; Robin Hill, Blackgang 

Chine, The Needles Landmark             

Attraction, Tapnell Farm and more… 

Parents can visit our website to pay in 

sponsorship, using SWTW and their 

child’s walker number as the reference 

https://www.mountbatten.org.uk/

appeal/walk-the-wight-appeal 

Please keep an eye on our website and 

Facebook for an update on the total 

raised this year, which will be posted in 

due course. 

Thank you all once again for your     

continued support for Mountbatten, 

enabling us to care for Islanders and 

their families when it is most needed.    

We couldn’t do this without you! 

IW OFFER 

“IW Local Offer: A source of local information 

help, support and advice for parents and        

carers with children and young people who 

have Special Educational Needs and                

Disabilities (SEND) 0-25 years 

old.  www.iwight.com/localoffer” 

Diary Dates 2020/2021 

Tues 1st Sept 2020 - DEVELOPMENT DAY 

Wed 2nd Sept 2020 - First day of Autumn Term. 

Mon 19th Oct - Fri 30th Oct 2020 - HALF TERM. 

Tues 22nd Dec - Fri 1st Jan 2021 - END OF TERM. 

Mon 4th Jan 2021 - First day of Spring Term. 

Mon 15th Feb - Fri 19th Feb 2021 - HALF TERM. 

Fri 27th Mar - Fri 9th April 2021 - Easter Holidays 

Mon 12th April 2021 - First day of Summer Term. 

Mon 31st May - Fri 4th June 2021 - HALF TERM. 

Friday 23rd July 2021 - Last day of the Summer 

Term. 
 

New dates will be added - Please check the box for NEW to see any 

added dates. 

We say a fond farewell to Miss Palmer who 

has recently decided 

to take up a post as 

support assistant at 

the local Secondary 

School. I know she 

will be a wonderful 

asset to them and 

the children.  

Good Luck!! 

https://www.mountbatten.org.uk/appeal/walk-the-wight-appeal
https://www.mountbatten.org.uk/appeal/walk-the-wight-appeal
http://www.iwight.com/localoffer


 Useful Contacts 

West Newport’s Children Centre 

Wellington Road, Newport, PO30 5QT 

Tel: 01983 537390 
 

Wight DASH (Domestic Abuse) Tel: 01983 825981 
 

ChildLine: Tel: 0800 1111 
 

Samaritans: Tel: 01983 617617 
 

Mental Health 

Community Safe Haven: 01983 520168 
 

Mental Health Crisis Advise 

Tel: 01983 522214 available 24/7 
 

NHS 111 Advice and Guidance Tel: 111 
 

Community Mental Health Team 

Inclusion 

IOW Drug and Alcohol Service 

102 Carisbrooke Road, Newport, PO301DB 

Tel: 01983 526654 
 

Community CAHMS 

7 Pyle Street, Newport, PO30 1JW 

Tel: 01983 523602 
 

Housing and Family Support 

County Hall  

High Street 

Newport, Isle of Wight PO301UD 

Tel: 01983 823040 

Opening Times: 

Monday - Thursday 8.30-5.00pm 

Friday 8.30 - 4.30pm 

Emergency Contact number (Out of Hours only) 

Tel: 01983 821105 
 

Foodbank 

Church on the Roundabout 

Coppin's Bridge, Newport 

PO30 2BX Tel: 01983 292040 

https://isleofwight.foodbank.org.uk/get-help/

foodbank-vouchers/ 
 

Safeguarding Public Line: Tel: 0300 3000 117 
 

School Nursing & Health Visitor Team: 

https://www.facbook.com/600304920129668/

posts/150660023166794/ 

UNIFORM FROM SEPTEMBER 

All children are expected to return in their normal 

school uniform including school shoes (No trainers 

or boots) for September. Our uniform is available 

from Kids and Co in Ryde TEL: 615244  

EYFS - Year 4 

Autumn/Spring Term 

School Logo White Polo Shirt (Blue for EYFS only) 

Navy Blue Jumper/Cardigan with School Logo 

Charcoal Grey Trousers or Grey Skirt 

Grey or White Plain Ankle Socks 

Black Sensible School Shoes - No Boots or Fashion Shoes/Trainers 

Summer Term 

School Logo White Polo Shirt (Blue for EYFS only) 

Charcoal Grey Shorts or Skirt/Blue Summer Dress 

Grey or White Ankle Short Socks 

Black Sensible School Shoes - No Boots or Fashion Shoes/Trainers 
 

Year 5 and Year 6  

Autumn/Spring Term 

Navy Blue Jumper/Cardigan with School Logo 

Plain White Shirt (Long or Short Sleeve)  
School Tie 

Charcoal Grey Trousers or Skirt 

Grey or White Ankle Short Socks 

Black Sensible School Shoes - No Boots or Fashion Shoes/Trainers 

Summer Term 

Plain White Shirt (Short Sleeve) 

School Tie 

Charcoal Grey Shorts or Skirt 

Grey or White Plain Short Socks 

Black Sensible School Shoes - No Boots or Fashion Shoes/Trainers 
 

PE Kit (All Years) 
Lime Green Logo Polo Shirt 

Navy/Black Shorts 

Trainers 

White Plain Short Ankle Socks 

Navy Blue or Black Tracksuit Bottoms &  

School Logo Navy hooded top for Sports activities only 

Drawstring PE Bag 

LITTLE ACRES CHILDCARE CENTRE 

Little Acres will be offering Breakfast club and       

Afterschool from September, please contact        

Little Acres if you would like your children to        

return? Our email address is littleacreschildcare-

centre@gmail.com or ring us on 532358. 

 

 

Welcome to Sookie (Year 2) who has          

joined us at Nine Acres. 

mailto:littleacreschildcarecentre@gmail.com
mailto:littleacreschildcarecentre@gmail.com


 

SCHOOL NURSING TEAM 
We have identified a designated phone number for young people 

to  message the school nursing team if they are anxious or     
worried at this time.  We will be able to offer a call back with    
advice and sign post to the best resources and services for 

young people. The phone line will be open between Monday to 
Friday, 9.00am until 4.00pm The young person should leave a 
message and a member of the team will get back to them as 

soon as possible, within 24 hours and within the working week. 

The number is 07341868124. The service will continue    
during the school holidays. 

 

 

 

New Year 1 Awards 

Finley F for his extraordinary achievements in Year 1. He has been working so hard on his sounds and word 

writing. Well done Finley!  

Melody from Miss Chiverton’s pod for her fantastic attitude to learning in her first week of being in Year 1.  

All of EYFS because of how fantastically they've been using their letter sounds, and their learning around 

how to read and write words. 

Mrs Wiltshire has nominated her whole pod for all doing well in their end of term assessments. 
New Year 2 Awards 

Lewis for working incredibly hard in his new year 2 class and being ready to challenge himself.  

Dexter for working hard to build his independence and improve his writing to meet Year 2 standards.  

Lily for her sentences in role ( the Tin Forest) were not only funny but had so many exciting noun phrases.   

New Year 3 Awards 

Devlin for amazing use of place value knowledge when working out some tricky word problems In Maths 

this week. Well done!  

Elodie for her hard work and eagerness to improve.  
Jessica for her fantastic learning and settling into Year 3 routines this week setting a great example            

for other pupils. 

New Year 4 Awards 

Charlie for always following instructions and producing the best quality work he can.  

Beau for her excellent dedication to completing all of her learning to an outstanding quality.  

Darcie for settling into Nine Acres so well and for her positive attitude to her learning. 

Henry for persevering when faced with a challenge. 

New Year 5 Awards 

Ella for working extremely hard this week & for her brilliant contributions to our class discussions - well done!  

Sydney for a bright and positive attitude and her contribution to class discussions.  

Aleks - for the adventurous vocabulary and effective word choices in his writing. 

Sean for settling well in to school and for working hard. 

New Year 6 Awards 

Lily for her mature attitude towards her learning and always striving for excellence! 

William for his great focus and effort all week, it has been great to see the effort he has put into all his 

work. 

Tamika for her exceptional perseverance and her positive attitude – she brightens up the 

room! 
 

Well done to all our award winners!! 

DEVELOPMENT DAYS 

Thursday 23rd July 2020 

Friday 24th July 2020 

Tuesday 1st September 2020 

will be Development Days. 

School will be closed to all pupils on both days. 


